Wiscasset Waterfront Committee
January 9, 2024

Those present were Dick, Sue, David, Frank, Larry, Callie, Dennis and Aaron. 

Sue called the meeting to order at 5:02pm.

The Committee reviewed the November 14th meeting minutes. David moved to approve the minutes, Frank seconded. 

The November 14th minutes were approved as written with no changes. 

The Harbormaster reported that the current oyster farm operated by Jean Vande Moortel is expanding after success. 

Larry spoke about damages to the recreational float with the long term offseason docking. There are some concerns about both damages and the inability to maintain those floats while boats are on it. 

The committee discussed assessing the damages, if it is exacerbated by the boats docking there and if they should rethink these rentals. 

The harbormaster and deputy harbormaster will attending training in March for three days. 

Callie discussed with the committee changes needed to the ordinance and the plan to work on updating the ordinance to reflect current harbor issues. The ordinance changes would also allow for better enforcement. 

One boat is on a town mooring for long term rental. At this time has not paid any funds. Requesting $750.00 and be off by March 1st. The boat is inoperable but water safe. 

Peter Wells made a presentation on forming a committee to allow for research into a memorial bench in memory of Ernie Gallerani. The committee, made of members Peter Wells, Bob Bond and Cynthia Pappas, would look into fund raising, a location and bench options to present to the Waterfront Committee. 

The committee discussed a few location options as well as some ideas of expanding such an idea to include other options for the future. Peter Wells will come back to the committee with a completed request at a future date with a plan to have the bench placed by this summer. 

Sue set the next meeting for January 23rd. 

The meeting adjourned at 5:50pm
